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TSG-RAN WG3 would like to thank ITU-T Study Group 13 for the received information on the developments in
AAL2 Traffic Control and Congestion Control. TSG-RAN WG3 acknowledges the desire to improve the
applicability of AAL2 for bursty traffic. Consequently TSG-RAN WG3 welcomes the draft 1.371aal2
Recommendation and the work on the topic in Q4/13.

TSG-RAN WG3 would like to ask Q4/13 if they have considered any other than GCRA based approach in their
work on AAL2 Resource Management. Considering the characteristics of bursty traffic in general and in UMTS
Radio Access Networks in particular, the application of deterministic GCRA may have some true limitations in
optimising the usage of AAL2 resources. TSG-RAN WG3 would also like to ask Q4/13 if they have considered
any such approach that would be based more e.g., on heuristic rather than on deterministic control.
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